
December 6th , 2024

Dear Jardon/Webb Community,

Today, our adult programs attended our annual community based instruction outing to
the Emagine Theatre in Royal Oak where they watched the movie Moana 2. A great
time was had by all!

Our November student of the month honorees were celebrated with cupcakes this
past week. Student pictures can be seen below. Miracle Miles was voted by the staff
to represent Jardon to be honored at the December 16 School Board meeting at the
district student of the month celebration.

We just completed our first full week of our second work-based learning rotation.
Students reviewed safety procedures and are beginning to settle into their new
routines. We have many exciting events in the next few weeks leading up to our
holiday break.

Please join us on social media! Find us on Facebook by searching for Jardon
Vocational School. You will see regular updates posted there about what's going on
at Jardon! Please feel free to contact me at heidi.kunz@myhpsd.org or
248-658-5953, if you have any questions or concerns.

Thank you,

Heidi Kunz

mailto:heidi.kunz@myhpsd.org
















AREA 15

SPECIAL OLYMPICS OF MICHIGAN

FUNDRAISER

LOTTO TICKETS

Each 4 digit numbered ticket is your chance to win from $25 to $5000.

For $20.00 you have over 300 chances to win $$$$$$:

Mondays= $200, Tuesdays - Saturdays= $100, Near Misses=$25.00

Scheduled Bonus Days= up to $5000

Winners are determined from Michigan’s evening 4-digit lottery





Jardon MoCI Community-Based Instruction for the Upcoming Week:

Monday- 12/9- P.M. - Kroger

Thursday- 12/12-

P.M.- Oakland Mall

Jardon ASD Community-Based Instruction for the Upcoming Week:

Monday- 12/9- P.M. - BJ’s

Thursday- 12/12- P.M.- Oakland Mall

(All CBI locations are subject to change due to weather etc.)



I hope you all had a nice Thanksgiving. It was nice to have a few days off to

spend with family and friends. As we enter this second week of Rotation 2,

students are learning the skills necessary to be successful for their new job

sites. In addition, students have been working hard to create products for our

Holiday Sale that began this week and will continue next week. We hope you have

time to stop in our Greenhouse and Jardon General Store to see all the products

our students have created and support our program. Some of these products

include homemade gnomes made in our Textiles program, homemade cards and

gift tags made in our Cardmaking program, and a variety of holiday porch pots,

grave blankets, and other holiday arrangements customized in our Greenhouse

program. Also, several of our classes have made items as well. These include floor

mats, candles, dog biscuits, fire starters, and much more. We are open daily from

8:30-3:00. Come celebrate the season with us by stopping in to get some of your

holiday shopping done. We are thankful for your support.

Lenore Barshaw

Transition Coordinator

lenore.barshaw@myhpsd.org

mailto:lenore.barshaw@myhpsd.org


Managing Holiday Stress

“It’s the most wonderful time of the year. With the kids jingle-belling, and everyone telling you, ‘Be of good
cheer!' It’s the most wonderful time of the year!” - Andy Williams

While this season brings many welcome things - joyful activities, time with family and friends, special
traditions - the busyness and heightened expectations can also bring significant stress! Did you know that
emergency departments see a spike in visits around the winter holidays1?

Check out these resources for tips on mitigating the effects of stressful situations, staying healthy, and
keeping the holidays “the most wonderful time of the year”!

9 Tips to Fend Off Holiday Stress
https://www.mayoclinichealthsystem.org/hometown-health/speaking-of-health/fend-off-holiday-stress-with-t
hese-tips

Holidays With a Special Needs Child: Preparation and Support
https://kidscarehomehealth.com/holidays-with-a-special-needs-child/

Family Dynamics on ADHD
https://www.additudemag.com/family-dynamics-adhd-difficult-relatives/?ecd=wnl_additude_241123_cons_
adhd_parent&goal=0_d9446392d6-2f0a679d70-325144937&scrlybrkr=8e5606ac

Winter Wellness: 7 Tips for Staying Healthy During the Holidays
https://www.mayoclinichealthsystem.org/hometown-health/speaking-of-health/winter-wellness-healthy-holi
day-tips

Stay well,

Nurse Stephanie
References:
1. Leland, K. (2011) Heart Attacks, Other Emergencies Spike During Holidays. Retrieved December 2, 2024 from
https://www.ucsf.edu/news/2011/12/98489/heart-attacks-other-emergencies-spike-during-holidays
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Hello,

I am Sarah Battice. I Graduated from The University of Cincinnati

with my Masters in Speech- Language Pathology. I have been a

Speech Therapist for 12 years and this is my 8th school year with

Hazel Park Schools. In my free time you will find me at all my kid's

sporting events, watching football or reading a book. Fun fact: My

husband is also a Speech/Language Pathologist.

Sarah Battice

Speech Language Pathologist

sarah.battice@mypsd.org



Dear Jardon Students and Families,

● Practice Day: On Mondays after school from 2:30-4:30 in the Webb gym. Athletes need to be
picked up promptly at 4:30 at the Webb gym. If you’re running late to pick up your athlete
please notify Coach Jen at 248-843-1812 with a call or text message. Please note:

■ The first day of practice will be 11/18/24. The last day of practice will be
3/10/24.

■ There will be no practice on days that school is canceled due to inclement
weather or for other reasons.

■ There will be no practice on days that the school is closed per the 2024-2025
academic calendar schedule. These days are: 12/23/24, 12/30/24, 1/20/25,
2/17/25

■ Practice day attire: comfortable work-out clothes, gym shoes with secure
shoelaces, and water bottle.

Our game schedule is contingent upon the availability of other teams to play and the
collaboration with their coaching staff to schedule games, therefore, our game schedule is a
dynamic schedule that is subject to change with games being added throughout the season,
or canceled based on inclement weather or other factors. As soon as our coaching team has
confirmed a scheduled game will let athletes and their families know as soon as possible.

● The coaches this season are: Coach Jen, Coach Mark, Coach Phil, Coach Zach, and Coach
Jalen. Coach R is enjoying her retirement!

We are excited for our new basketball season! Go, Crusaders!!!!

Coach McCuiston,

jennifer.mccuiston@myhpsd.org




